February 3, 2009 Representative Paul Seaton State Capitol Room 102 Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182

Ref: HCR1-Residential Fire Sprinkler systems

Dear Representative Seaton:

The Alaska Professional Fire Fighters Association is in support of HCR1 which encourages State agencies and the Insurance Industry to provide graduated incentives for partial and full residential Sprinkler coverage.

The APFFA look forward to the day when all new residential construction has sprinkler systems. This is a step toward that direction and a step towards saving lives of Alaskan civilians and first responders.

Sincerely,

Jeff Briggs Legislative Director Alaska Profession Fire Fighters Association